
 

 

Thursday 19th December 2024 

 

 
As we approach the end of a busy and productive autumn term, I wanted to take a 
moment to reflect on some of the wonderful activities and achievements our students 
have been involved in. 

School Trips: 

• Year 4 Trip to Athelhampton: Our Year 4 students had an exciting visit to Athel-
hampton, where they explored the historic site and learned about its rich history. 

• Year 5 Trip to SS Great Britain: Year 5 had a fantastic trip to SS Great Britain. 
We were especially proud to hear members of the public commend our students 
for their exemplary behaviour. 

Christmas Performances: The lead-up to Christmas has been filled with joy and  

creativity. We had eight performances for parents, showcasing the talents of our  

students. This included our choir who sang beautifully at the Mayor's concert,  

earning high praise for their performance and our youngest students who had their 
first experience on stage, delighting everyone with their Nativity play. Thank you for 
supporting your children with their musical performances. 

Academy Council: We are pleased to announce that we now have a quorate  

Academy Council. The Council meets once a term and plays a crucial role in quality 
assuring the work done within the school. They act as critical friends, providing  

valuable insights and support. 

If you are interested in learning more about the work of the Councillors or  

considering joining us, please get in touch with the school office. Your involvement 
would be greatly appreciated. 

Parking and Safety: We have received several complaints from our neighbours  

regarding parking issues. Please ensure that you are parking safely and legally, 
which includes not blocking driveways or gardens. Additionally, please drive slowly 
and carefully, especially as children are crossing. Safety is our top priority, and we  

appreciate your cooperation in keeping our community safe. 

Farewell to Miss Jeffries:  As you will know, we are saying goodbye to Miss Jeffries 
who, after over 10 years of dedicated service, will be leaving our school at the end of 
this term to pursue a new opportunity at a school in Taunton. 

Miss Jeffries has been an invaluable member of our team, teaching in both Early 
Years and Year 1. She has consistently set high expectations for her students,  

fostering an environment of excellence and growth. Her warm and supportive nature 
has made a lasting impact on both her pupils and colleagues. 

While we are saddened to see her go, we are also excited for her as she embarks on 
this new chapter in her career. We know she will continue to inspire and nurture 
young minds in her new role. Please join us in wishing Miss Jeffries all the best in 
her future endeavours. She will be greatly missed by all of us here. 

Thank you for your continued support and involvement in our school community. We 
wish you all a wonderful holiday break and look forward to seeing you in the new 
year. 

Value: Perseverance. 
Quote: "Every great dream begins with a dreamer. Always remember, you have with-
in you the strength, the patience, and the passion to reach for the stars to change 
the world." Harriet Tubman American abolitionist and social activist 

 

 

            www.theredstartprimaryschool.clf.uk  

                          E-mail:info@rps.clf.uk 

Dates for your diary 

• 6th January—Inset day 

• 7th January - First day of term 

• 17th January - YR 1 Cake Sale 

• 24th January - Non-uniform cake 

• 29th January - Drop-in to see books at 3.15pm 

• 30th January - Stargazing Evening 



 What an exciting few weeks we have had so far at nursery! The children have really enjoyed the 
core book “The Christmas story” and the additional texts to support our theme of Celebrations. They 
have understood the sequence in the story and are able to talk about what happens next and why we 
celebrate Christmas. We have been singing a range of Christmas songs which the children have en-
joyed, and I am sure they will have been singing at home over the holidays. 
The children have engaged in a wide variety of adult focused activities, learning set skills and have 
worked nicely in social groups sharing and turn taking. 
The art workshop area has been very busy as the children have been making Christmas tree decora-
tions, writing cards and making lists for Father Christmas. They have enjoyed cutting favourite toys 
from the toy catalogues, making hats and designing Christmas bags. All the children have engaged 
in cooking gingerbread, making reindeer food and salt dough decorations. 
We will be having our nursery Christmas party on the 19th of December 2023 thank you to all the 
parents who have helped with providing food and drink for the party. The children will be playing lots 
of games, dancing and singing. We will finish off the party with a visit from Father Christmas. 
The nursery team and I would like to wish all the families a merry Christmas and a happy new year 
2025! 

           



 The highlight of this half term was The Nativity! The children worked hard to learn all the songs and 

they looked amazing in their costumes. They were so brave to perform to such a large audience. 

Their confidence has grown immensely and they should all be proud of their achievement. A lot of 

our work this half term has been learning the story of the Nativity and becoming familiar with the 

characters of the story. Over the last few weeks, the children have enjoyed working with clay, build-

ing up their skills of shaping it and adding texture and details. I'm sure you will agree that the bowls 

they bring home will make a perfect addition to your holiday decorations. Please add a tea light and 

enjoy! 

We have continued to learn new sounds in Phonics and we have been impressed by everyone's 

progress. The children have made good progress at reading and spelling words. Their writing has 

also improved and everyone is now confident to have a go at some writing. In math's, we have 

been working on being able to identify how many there are in a small group of objects without 

counting. This is an important skill that helps with understanding what makes a number.  We have 

also been investigating circles, triangles and 4-sided shapes and looking for them in our environ-

ment. Why not play a game when you are out and about or at home to spot shapes you can see. 

We have sent home all PE bags with spare clothes. Please check these. In January we will be 

changing for PE. Please send in these clothes in January. Finally, from The Reception Team, we 

wish you all a wonderful holiday and a healthy and happy New Year. 



We can’t believe that its the end of term already!  We have been so busy and the children have been 
working really hard.   
  
They have all loved learning about The Great Fire of London.  We have been so impressed with their 
enthusiasm and their retention of facts.  Please do ask your child: Where did the fire start? Why did it 
spread so quickly? How many days it burned for? We’re sure that you will be impressed too!  We 
have also used the Great Fire of London to inspire our Art.  The children used a variety of materials to 
build up a burning background and then cut out the silhouettes of buildings and churches to create 
some fantastic pieces of Art.  
  
The children have had to show real resilience when we started to sew in DT.  Many children found 
threading needles and learning how to sew extremely tricky.  However, they should be very proud of 
themselves and they will be bringing home their fantastic winter decorations soon.  
  
We are sure that you will agree, our Christmas concert was amazing. The children made us very 
proud with learning so many new songs, and performing twice in front of such a large audience.   
  
Please continue to read with your child over the holidays and practise their word sheets of common 
exception words; maybe there will be some lovely new books for Christmas. It is really important that 
you support your child with their phonics and reading progress, thank you. We do hope that you all 
have a lovely break and we look forward to welcoming you back in the new year.   



 
    

Year 2 Newsletter December 2024  
  
The children have been incredibly busy since out last newsletter showing all that they can do. We’ve had 
snow, rain and even some moments of sunshine!   
In Maths we have been working on addition and subtraction. We have started to look at ‘exchanging’ when 
completing these operations and, even though it is difficult, it is lovely to see how much perseverance the 
children have when trying something new.   
In writing, we have been learning how to write instructions and followed instructions to make vegetable soup. 
We hear many of you have been making your own soup at home too! The children have been learning how to 
write hooks and instructions, as well as remembering to include bullet points and numbers for the order.   
Thank you to those who came to Parents’ Evening recently. It was great to spend time chatting about the chil-
dren’s strengths and areas of development.   
It was so lovely to see so many of you at the Christmas performances last week. We were so impressed with 
the children’s resilience at learning a variety of songs, playing a new instrument and learning lines to read 
out. Many of the children were a little nervous about the performances so all of the children should be com-
mended.    
In line with Redstart’s policy on reading, we expect the children to be reading 4 times a week and recording 
this on their calendar. In January, when we have checked on a Friday, those children who have not recorded 4 
times reading at home will be invited to attend a Reading Club for a few minutes in their lunch time or play 
time. This is to ensure that all the children have the opportunity to read and progress. Thank you to all those 
who continue to read with their child at home and practise their spellings.   
We hope you all have a lovely and restful holiday, and we look forward to seeing you all when we return.   



 
As we approach the end of the term, we are delighted to share the wonderful learning and 
achievements of Year 3.   
This term, the children have been busy creating their own innovative stories inspired by "Lila and 
the Secret of the Rain." They have explored story structures, learning how to create engaging be-
ginnings, build suspenseful middles and create satisfying endings. They all used their impressive 
creativity and imaginations!  
In Maths, the focus has been on mastering the written methods for addition and subtraction. We 
have seen great progress in understanding and applying these methods to solve problems. Using 
these methods has supported the children's confidence when handling numbers and carrying out 
calculations.   
Our science lessons have been filled with excitement as the students delved into the topic of light 
and shadows. They have conducted experiments to explore how light travels and how shadows 
are formed. It has been wonderful to see their enthusiasm and engagement in learning about the 
natural world.  
As the festive season approaches, both classes have been getting creative with preparations for 
the Christmas performance and crafting beautiful Christmas decorations. We hope you all have a 
lovely Christmas break. Thank you for your continued support throughout the term. We look for-
ward to seeing you all again in the new year!   



We have thoroughly enjoyed our Tudor unit! We have been painting our Tudor portraits, sewing an  
embroidered piece inspired by Mary Queen of Scots, researching some Tudor Christmas facts and 
writing our own story about meeting Henry VIII. We especially enjoyed our trip to Athelhampton House 
and this week have been creating leaflets all about Athelhampton from our own experience. A massive 
thank you to FORS who subsidised the trip for each child to reduce the cost for you. We have absolute-
ly loved teaching this topic and we are certain the children have learnt lots too! Our next unit of work 
will be William Shakespeare and A Midsummer Night’s Dream.  
In Maths, we have continued to learn our times tables and have built on formal column methods for  
addition and subtraction. Please encourage your child to keep practising their times tables over the hol-
iday as they soon forget them! For Literacy and Guided Reading our texts and writing have all  
enhanced our Tudor knowledge and understanding. As always, the more your child reads, the more 
progress they will make across the entire curriculum. Any reading you can fit in during the Christmas 
break will really benefit them on their return to school.   
Thank you to all of you who were able to attend our Parent Consultation Evening. It was lovely to have 
the chance to discuss your children’s progress with you. As we said on the night, if you have any  
questions or queries, please don’t hesitate to contact us via the office or at the end of the day.  
We hope you enjoyed our joint Christmas concert with Year 3. The children worked really hard, and we 
were very proud of their performance, as we hope you were too.   
We wish you all a very Happy Christmas and New Year. We can’t wait to see you all again in January 
and hear about your holiday.  
 



 
 What a fantastic, full-packed first term Year 5 have had. Well done!   
  
In Maths, this term has been a very busy one with lots of new concepts being learnt. We have learnt how to use long mul-
tiplication as well as new words such as square, prime or cube numbers. We have also learnt about decimals with up to 3 
decimal places and have begun using percentages. Loads of cool things! This learning will be supported by Maths home-
work which acts as revision. Please remind your child to practice their times tables over the holidays as they are easily 
forgotten!  
  
In Literacy, we concluded our Oliver Twist study by designing a new Charles Dickens character and introducing them to 
Oliver Twist in a short narrative. Our non-fiction unit was looking at the non-fiction style of writing within a biography. Chil-
dren then used a list of facts to write a biography on Charles Dickens.   
  
We have now finished our topic work of ‘Victorian Britain’ by looking at what Victorian children would do for work and how 
they would spend their leisure time (if they had any!). This topic has allowed the children to compare the life experiences 
between rich and poor Victorians. We all enjoyed the trip to Bristol to see the SS Great Britain where we gained extra 
knowledge about the Victorian life.  
  
We were really pleased to win the Christmas Tree Festival. Thank you to all who voted for our tree.   
  
In this last week of term, the children have enjoyed three days of Design and Technology projects. They have been using 
their sewing skills to make a new case for their headphones and in small groups, they have designed and built bridges 
based on our design criteria. Please see the first and second place winning bridges from each class below.  
  
Please continue to encourage your child to read over the Christmas holidays and record it onto their log sheet which will 
be checked on the first week back. No Maths homework or spellings will be set over the holiday.   
  
Mrs Preston, Mr Hunt, and Mrs Baker would like to wish you all a lovely and safe Christmas. We look forward to seeing 
you in the new year!  



 It has been a busy end to the term for us in Year 6 with lots of hard work and the fin-
ishing of our topics for this term. 
One of the highlights of learning about World War Two was our VE Day celebration 
day. We loved seeing the children in their outfits and their efforts with the Lindy Hop 
dance impressed us all! They also had the chance to try some traditional war time bis-
cuits and to play some games. We have finished our World War Two topic by consid-
ering the consequences of the war and the legacy left behind. Linked with this was our 
Art lessons where the children created a piece of artwork inspired by Graham Suther-
land called “Devastation”. 
In our Science lessons the children have carried out an investigation into the effects of 
exercise on their heart rate. This followed some learning about healthy lifestyles and 
how the circulatory system works. 
We have ended the term learning about fractions in our Maths lessons. We have 
learnt about equivalent fractions and how to simplify. We also converted improper frac-
tions and learnt how to compare and order. We will continue to work on fractions after 
the Christmas holiday and cannot stress enough how important times table knowledge 
is in helping with understanding and completing this work. Please encourage your 
child to work on these if they are not confident in recalling these facts up to 12 x 12. 
We have very much enjoyed getting to know the children over the Autumn term and 
we wish you all a restful and healthy Christmas holiday. We send our good wishes for 
a happy 2025 and thank you to those parents who were able to attend our Christmas 
carol service. We hope you enjoyed it and left feeling suitable festive! 



Forest School  

We have had a very good term at Forest School. The weather has been mixed - everything from tor-
rential downpours to snow to warm sunny days to very cold grey days! As always, whatever the 
weather we do always try and get out for at least some of the day. Hence, please carry on supporting 
us by making sure children have a waterproof coat and welly boots whenever they have Forest 
School.   

The recent winds have unfortunately damaged two quite sizable trees and these will have to be taken 
down. Luckily, over the last ten years we have planted over 800 trees so, while the loss of mature 
trees is always sad, we have planned for the future! The older children continue to work hard develop-
ing their use of secateurs, shears and loppers to help maintain our meadow and hedges.   

Nearly all children have had the opportunity to build camp fires, cook hot chocolate and toast marsh-
mallows. We try hard to make sure we have alternative drink and food for children with special dietary 
requirements. However, this is not always easy - the best solution is for you to provide us a with a little 
named box with an easy to heat drink and biscuit that you know is suitable for your child. We can then 
keep this in the cupboard so whenever the class do some Forest School fire-making we know there is 
something for everyone.  

All the Forest School staff wish you a relaxing holiday full of fresh air!  



Safeguarding is high priority at The Redstart Primary School. We take every opportunity to ensure that our 

pupil’s safety is paramount. We want our pupils to be healthy and happy and to develop well, both physical-

ly and mentally.  

Our Safeguarding Team 

Our Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL) is Mrs Rebecca Collins:  

 
 

Our Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads are: 

Mrs Joanne Margetts, Early Intervention and Attendance Lead 

 
 

Mrs Tara Duke, Nurture Lead 

 
 

The DSL for Nursery is Mrs Caroline Miller: 

 
 

Mrs Kerri Norma, Senco 

 



Our Policy 

We follow the latest Government Guidance to ensure we are fulfilling our duties in this important area. 
Our Child Protection and Safeguarding policy is updated in line with the most recent Keeping Children 
Safe in Education guidance. You can find our policy on the website in the Safeguarding section. 
www.theredstartprimaryschool.co.uk/449/safeguarding This gives information regarding the measures 
we have in place to safeguard every child at The Redstart Primary School. 
Online Safety 

You can find online safety advice on our website – please follow this link to help keep your child safe. 

Also, please watch out for any online safety information from The National College shared on our social 

media page. 

How we keep our pupils safe at school 

All staff and volunteers are trained in how to recognise signs of abuse in children and the internal pro-

cesses for the reporting of such concerns. Whilst all members of staff are on hand and willing to speak 

to children who may be upset or concerned, we also have child -friendly posters displayed around the 

school and on the main board in the school hall with photographs of the Designated Safeguarding Leads 

who the children may also ask to speak to. Every child will also be aware of the ‘Worry Boxes’ in their 

classrooms where they can write and post their concerns should they wish to do so. Please do remind 

them of this option �  

What to do if you have a concern 

Should any of our parents/carers or members of our local community have a concern about any child, 

you may contact a member of the safeguarding team. Alternatively, you may report your concern di-

rectly to Somerset Children's Social Care on 0300 123 2224. 

Where parents and children become aware of abuse happening within a school setting, it is also possi-

ble to contact the NSPCC helplines:  

Help for adults concerned about a child: 0808 800 5000. 

Help for children and young people: 0800 11 11. 

If you feel you or another child is in immediate danger, please call 999.  

http://www.theredstartprimaryschool.co.uk/449/safeguarding


School Attendance - information for parents/carers 

As per our attendance policy, the school undertakes regular monitoring of  
attendance to ensure that, where required, help and support is offered at the  
earliest opportunity. 

In order to ensure parent/carers are kept up to date with their child’s  
attendance record, the school will send out letters at specific intervals, for example, 
where there have been frequent absences or where attendance has fallen below a 
certain percentage. This is regardless of whether absences are authorised or where 
the school has been kept fully updated with the reasons for absence. 

We do appreciate that it can be frustrating to receive a letter when your child has 
suffered absences which could not be helped i.e. where there is a rule to stay at 
home for 48 hours. Where the school identifies concerns (unexplained, sporadic or 
lengthy absences or continued lateness) parents/carers will be invited in for a 
meeting to discuss what support the school can provide to improve attendance. 

Descriptor Attendance Whole Days Absent Lost Hours of Learn-

ing 

Excellent 100% - 99% 0 - 2 0 - 10 

Good 98% - 96% 4 - 7.5 20-37.5 

Requires Improvement 95% - 91% 9.5 - 17 47.5 - 85 

Persistent Absentee 90% - 86% 19 - 27 95 - 135 

Critical 85% - 80% 28.5 - 38 142.5 - 190 

We thank all our parents/carers for continuing to update the school office where your 

child has been unable to come into school. 

If your child is unable to attend school due to a medical appointment, please ensure 

you provide us with evidence of their appointment. This could be a letter from a  

hospital or GP or even a screenshot of an appointment email or text.  

Also, please do not inform the school that your child has an appointment or is sick if 

you are, in fact, going on holiday. At Redstart we teach the children the importance of  

integrity and this is undermined if you ask them to lie about where they have been. 

It is most likely that we will find out anyway since children like to talk about their lives  

outside of school. We would rather you were honest and we can code your child's  

absence correctly and know that they are safe.  



Food Parcel Support 
 

If any of our families are in need of a food  
parcel, please contact the school office and ask 
to speak with our Early Intervention Lead, Mrs 
Margetts. The food parcel service is provided by 
the Community Hub in town. Referrals made 
are treated confidentially. It is a 'no questions 
asked' service. You do not need to explain your 
circumstances unless you wish to and there are 
no income thresholds to meet to qualify. Some 
families may require a little support for a short 
time or there may be reasons for longer lasting 
support. 
 





 



SEND 

WISE UP Parent Workshops 

Being a parent carer of a child or young person with additional needs can bring extra situations 
which are challenging to know how to handle. To help support parent carers navigate these we 
have created a range of workshops based on the subjects: ADHD, Autism, Sensory Processing, 
helping your child through transitions, sleep, anxiety, Dyslexia. The workshops are open to ALL 
parents; your child/ren do not need to have any formal diagnosis. 

Please follow the link to download the workshop booklet. WISE Up Workshops 

 

Job Vacancy 

We are looking for a Clerk to the Academy Council to join our supportive and talented 
team covering our Somerset Cluster; Redstart Primary, Castle Primary, Priorswood 
Primary, Monkton Wood Academy and The Sky Academy. We are a diverse multi-
academy trust, looking for professional and ambitious people, with a passion for trans-
forming our students’ learning. Please apply below. 

https://accesspeople.accessacloud.com/CabotLearningRecruitment/Home/Vacancy?
id=2422&returnurl=/CabotLearningRecruitment/ 
 
https://www.eteach.com/job/clerk-to-academy-council---somerset-cluster-1457994 
 

 

Gifts and Hospitality 

  
We understand that sometimes parents would like to buy their child's class teacher/staff a gift, please find 
information from our policy below. 

  

 
• Any gift or hospitality above £40 must be approved as per the table below 
• We cannot accept cash or cash equivalent gift cards  

  

 
 

• We may turn down a gift or hospitality as it is not in line with the policy. 

Value  Approval  

Over £40 but under £60  Approval to be sought from Principal/Central Team Lead and the relevant Finance 
Manager  

Over £60 but under £100  As above plus the Deputy Finance Director  

Over £100  As above plus Chief Operating Officer  

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsomersetparentcarerforum.org.uk%2Fhome%2Fwise-up-workshops%2F&data=05%7C02%7Ccarlie.stroulger%40clf.uk%7Ca75f75ad68f84531136308dd1f5b7126%7Ca79b23568c244922b420c6e26d0b4091%7C1%7C0%7C6387011997
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Faccesspeople.accessacloud.com%2FCabotLearningRecruitment%2FHome%2FVacancy%3Fid%3D2422%26returnurl%3D%2FCabotLearningRecruitment%2F&data=05%7C02%7Ccarlie.stroulger%40clf.uk%7Cc2b335c053294ba9773
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Faccesspeople.accessacloud.com%2FCabotLearningRecruitment%2FHome%2FVacancy%3Fid%3D2422%26returnurl%3D%2FCabotLearningRecruitment%2F&data=05%7C02%7Ccarlie.stroulger%40clf.uk%7Cc2b335c053294ba9773
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eteach.com%2Fjob%2Fclerk-to-academy-council---somerset-cluster-1457994&data=05%7C02%7Ccarlie.stroulger%40clf.uk%7Cc2b335c053294ba9773e08dd1df5d013%7Ca79b23568c244922b420c6e26d0b4091%7C1%7C0




 








